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Brad Frick introduced and moderated the  
program, which was an opportunity to hear from 
all of the following five candidates for this  
November’s election for UA City Council. 
Carolyn Casper, a one-term incumbent, has 
lived in UA for more than 60 years.   She has 
experience in public auditing, legislative monitor-
ing, and social services.  She has been a board 
member of Leadership UA, has been involved with 
two revisions of the UA Master Plan, has served 
as a board member of the UAHS Alumni Associa-
tion, has twice served on the UA Schools Strategic 
Planning Committee Member, has served on the 
Leadership Board of the Stand Project, has worked 
on local school levies and issues for over 30 years, 
and is a member of First Community Church.  She 
has three daughters.
Michaela Burris has spent most of her career in 
the public sector including the U.S. Senate, Ohio 
Senate, and Ohio House of Representatives. She 
spent several years with Small Business Majority, a 
nonprofit organization advocating for public policy 
solutions to help small businesses.  She is a lifelong 
Ohio resident and native of Northeast Ohio who 
studied at Ohio University and Capital University 
Law School, and she was raised by a single mother 
who immigrated from Germany.  Her community 
involvement has included being an officer, direc-
tor and member of Leadership UA, a member of 

Equal UA, a member of the Friends of the UA 
Public Library, and a fellow of the Ohio State Bar 
Foundation.  She was a varsity swimmer and diver 
in college.  She lives with her husband Patrick and 
two dogs.
Angela Lanctot was raised in UA, attending 
Windermere Elementary, Hastings Middle School 
and UA High School.  She graduated from Grove 
City College in Pennsylvania. Angela attained her 
law degree from Capital University Law School 
and became licensed to practice law in Ohio and 
Florida. She practices law at Kegler Brown Hill 
+ Ritter.  She has served as President of Kitchen 
Kapers, a UA organization dedicated to raising 
money to support services for cancer patients at 
OhioHealth Riverside Methodist Hospital. She is 
active with the Greensview Elementary PTO and 
BEARS Preschool.   She speaks Spanish and has 
done medical missions to Honduras.  Her husband, 
Clay, is a commercial banker with Bank of America 
and they have two children, Daphne (11) attend-
ing Hastings Middle School and Joel (8) who is in 
second grade at Greensview Elementary.
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October 15 
Wade Giffin   
Matt Rule    

October 22 
Tim Kellogg   
Allison Russo   

October 29 
Jim Nicklaus   
Telanda Sidari  

October 15 
Jim Hamilton                                                                     
Rich Simpson

October 22 
John Hansel                                                                 
John Cleland

October 29 
Chris Taylor                                                                                
Tracy Harbold

October 15 | Scioto CC 
Steve Cabot, Phil Dirt 
& the Dozers 
Life experiences as a 
traveling musician 
Host: Croskey
 
October 22 | Scioto CC 
Dr. Roger Blackwell 
Unintended Consequences of 
Well-Intentioned Policies 
Host: Gillen
 
October 29 | Scioto CC 
Cameron Mitchell 
Host: Logan

Brendan King, a one-term incumbent, is a 
lifelong resident of UA and a UA High School 
graduate.  His  father served as UA City Manager. 
Brendan is now an attorney in private practice in 
UA. He has served on the UA Parks and Recre-
ation Advisory Board, and serves on the Board 
of the Hilltop Preschool. He is also currently the 
president of the UA Historical Society. He is a 
graduate of the University of Kentucky and Capital 
Law School. Brendan’s wife Kelly (Harper) King 
is a teacher at UA High School. They have three 
children: William (13), Elizabeth (11) and Annie (9) 
who attend Tremont Elementary and Jones Middle 
School.

John Kulewicz has lived in UA with his wife 
Maryline 32 years ago.  John is a graduate of The 
Ohio State University, and Yale Law School.  After 
law school, John was a law clerk to Judge Gilbert 
S. Merritt of the United States Court of Appeals 
for the Sixth Circuit.  He started as an associate 
at Vorys, Sater, Seymour and Pease in 1981.  John 
has been a partner at the firm since 1987.  He 
specializes in litigation.  John has served as board 
president of the Columbus Zoo and Catholic Social 
Services, president of the Federal Bar Associa-
tion (Columbus chapter), as an officer of the Ohio 
Historical Society board and as a member of the 
Ohio Bicentennial Commission, and as a volunteer 
for many other community organizations. John 
is a member of St. Agatha Parish.  He is a devoted 
swimmer, and participates in swimming challeng-
es all over the world.  John and Maryline have  two 
adult children, Adam and Abigail, who they raised 
in Upper Arlington.
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The Meeting
Herb Gillen opened the meeting.
Kevin Brown gave the invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Barri Jones introduced her guests Carolyn Gifford and Peter 
Walsh. Jim Ayers introduced his guest and son, Joe Ayers. 
Michelle Hoyle introduced her guest, and UA City Manager, Steve 
Schoeny. Tracy Harbold introduced her guests Amy Shannan 
and Ann Gabriel. Price Finley introduced his guest and wife,  
Alice Finley. Angela Lanctot introduced her guest and husband, 
Clay Lanctot. Joel Lilly introduced his guests, his and Angela’s 
parents Larry and Patty Lilly. Dan Ralley introduced his guests,  
UA Police Chief Steve Farmer an UA Finance Director Brent Lewis.  
Bob Whetzel introduced his guest, Steve Close. Guests Jonathan 
Varner and Sandra and Jack Cotter were also introduced. 

There were no visiting Rotarians.

Notes and Announcements
October is "Free Guest Month" at UA Rotary.  You may bring up to two free 
guests during the month of October.!  Ask someone who might be a potential 
Rotarian to join you.  They can even have seconds (but the deal is off after they 
become members).
Jim McGovern announced the next Senior Service Day on Nov. 2.  Join fellow 
Rotarians along with UAHS, Jones & Hastings Interact students to help UA 
senior citizens with yard cleanup.  Please bring rakes, blowers, weed trimmers, 
brooms, edgers, gloves, etc.   The day starts with a meeting at the UA Senior 
Center at 8:30 AM and going out in groups of 6-8 to pre-assigned houses.   
This is a great opportunity to invite a guest, spouse, or an older child to be a 
part of this service activity.  Contact Jim McGovern for additional information 
at jamesmmcgovern@yahoo.com.
Ted Foster announced the West Broad St. Elementary/Barrington Elementary 
Partnership Kickoff Cookout, on October 25 from11:00 am to 1:00 pm at  
West Broad Street Elementary School.
Barri Jones provided a reminder of the opportunity to join fellow Rotarians 
and their families in support of Love the 614’s “Feed My Starving Children 
Mobile Pack” on October 12 @ 9:00 am - 11:00 pm.  UA Rotary has reserved ten 
spots in this year’s meal packing at OSU Don Scott Airport.  We will be working 
with other members of the community to help pack 500,000 meals with 2500 
volunteers, across six two-hour packing shifts. These meals will be delivered 
to children around the world who are suffering from malnourishment. If you 
are interested in being part of this important endeavor, please send an email to 
Chip Knoop at chipknoop@gmail.com.
Dave Dewey reminded us that October 24th is World Polio Awareness Day 
and to recognize this and raise funds for PolioPlus, our club will hold a  
fundraising social event on Thursday, October 24th from 5 – 7 PM at  
High Bank Distillery Company, 1051 Goodale Blvd.  The cost is $5 with  
all proceeds going to PolioPlus.
Dave also gave us the sad news that former member John Christie  
has passed away.
Herb announced that the ribbon-cutting for the sheds that the Club built at  
Homeless Families Foundation will take place at 5:00 pm on Oct. 16 at  
Homeless Families Foundation (33 North Grubb St. 43215).   
Rotary will be serving ice cream treats to the children there, 
and volunteers are needed. 


